ORCHARD HILLS MAPLEWOOD HOMEOWNER’S ASSOCIATION

                           MINUTES OF TRUSTEES MEETING 

                                        January 12, 2006

 

Call to order by Pete Mooney at 7:35 pm at Thurston School.

 

Board Members present: Anita Jones, Stuart Baggaley, Sandy Smith, Wendy Carman, Sandy Smith, Jack Cederquist, Emily Eisbruch, Dan Smith, Henry Brysk.

 

Guests:  Meridith Spencer Foster, Rob and Diane McIntyre, Katherine Woo, David and Natalie Hart, Meg Kennedy Shaw, Jerry Schulte, Amy D. Seetoo and Neal Foster.

 John  Macorkinsale, Bill Edwards and Vicki Botek.  The sign in sheet is attached to the Secretary’s minutes.

 

Pete introduced Stephen Rapundalo, 2nd Ward Councilperson.  Pete announced that this presentation of the Plymouth Crossings site plan would be limited to one hour, including questions and discussion.  Drawings of the development were displayed. Stephen reported the following:

1.      There will be 5 buildings. A bank, 2 stories with a 2nd story mezzanine.   A restaurant, a 35 feet high building with an outdoor eating terrace on the 2 floor. 35 condos in buildings with retail on the ground floors. The condo buildings will be 50 feet high.  One building will have a clock tower 65 feet high.

2.  Bill Martin, owner of the adjacent property to the east, had issues with the site plan but they have been resolved.

3.  David Kwan, the developer has not met all the water retention requirements.  Ave Maria Law School has not responded to City inquires. Apparently they do not want to add any storm water management to their property.

5.  Concerns were expressed about the traffic that could be generated by a dental, pediatric, or general practice office.

6.  The traffic this project will generate will be addressed by reprogramming the lights at Plymouth and Green. At present, the backup of cars extends to Commonwealth Blvd. 

7.  If all City requirements are met, there is nothing that will prevent this development from going forward.

8.  Water management must be addressed before development starts.

9.  Trees will be planted around all sides of the property.

10. Committed tenants?  Only one so far, the 5th 3rd Bank.

11. This property has not been rezoned from Research to Commercial.

 

The Board thanked Stephen for presenting this Plymouth Crossings information to us and to the interested residents at our meeting.

 

Treasurer’s Report: No report available. 

Membership Report:  No report available.

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Minutes of November 15, 2005:  Motion to approve by unanimous voice vote with corrections as noted in Secretary’s copy.

 

Agenda: Motion to approve agenda by Anita and Pete.  Motion passed.

 

Georgetown Entrance:  Motion by Pete to issue the final check to Renewal now that the work has been completed to the entrance structures on Georgetown and Plymouth Roads. Unanimous voice approval by Board.

 

Anita read a Georgetown Entrance summary to a closed session of the Board.  That statement is attached to the Secretary’s copy of the minutes. She also has a copy of the Renewal contract signed by Pete and Denise on September 13, 2005. This contract addresses the cost of painting the wooden structures and adds $500.00 to the original contract.  Final cost is $3947.00.

 

Proposed revisions to By-Laws:  Because of a time restraint tonight, we will have a special workshop meeting on February 16, 2006 in the Thurston Library to discuss the proposed changes. Pete will reserve the space.

 

Newsletter:  No publication date as of now. Jill would like help with delivery to the post office when we use the mail. Sandy volunteered to help.

 

Our next meeting dates are March 16 and May 11, 2006.

 

Sylvia Ertman has resigned.  Her resignation was e-mailed to all Board members on January 10.  Jill accepted the nomination by Stuart and second by Henry to become a Board member.  She will complete Sylvia’s term that expires in 2006.  Motion passed.

 

Round Robin:

1.      Executive Committee information:  No report.

2.      “Keep Kids Alive” Drive:  25mph signs are posted in the neighborhood and 25mph is the law in Michigan.  Residents can call AAPD and ask for special surveillance.  

3.       E-mail list from Sakina:  Sandy has made plans to meet with Sakina.

4.      Trash at the Green Road bus stop.  No suggestions from the Board.

5.      Mrs. Kong’s boarding house on Georgetown:  Only 4 renters are allowed.  Stuart will call Thelma Sheppy, Mrs. Kong’s neighbor, and ask for any information she may have.  Stephen asked to be informed of any information Stuart learns.

 

Adjournment :  Motion by Stuart second by Wendy at 9:30pm

 

Respectfully submitted,

Anita Jones, Secretary

 

 

 

